
 

1 

 

              Rocky Tales 
Volume 39, Issue 7                                                                                    NOVEMBER 2013 
LAKE HAVASU GEM & MINERAL SOCIETY                 The Official Publication of The Lake Havasu Gem & Mineral Society  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Editor: AlbertaWiederrick 

awiederrick@yahoo.com 
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Nominations are open for new officers.  The club will need 

to elect a new secretary, treasurer, president and board 

member at large.  Need people to step forward.  People 

who have served in the past need a break and it is healthy 

for the club to have new officers. 

 

!ATTENTION! 

BE SURE TO PREPAY 

BY NOVEMBER 8 

MEETING IF YOU 

PLAN ON GOING TO 

CHRISTMAS PARTY 

AT LONDON BRIDGE 

RESORT 

KING ARTHUR 

ROOM ON 

DECEMBER 6 (FIRST 

NIGHT OF THE 

BOAT PARADE!) 

 

$25.00 PER PLATE 

(IF SIGNED UP TO 

HELP AT GEM SHOW 

$20.00 PER PLATE) 

CHECKS MAY BE 

MAILED TO: LHGMS 

P.O. BOX 990 

LHC, AZ 86405 

DON’T FORGET GEM AND MINERAL 

SHOW NOVEMBER 9 – 10 

SET UP NOV. 8 

SEE LIZ PORTER’S ARTICLE PAGE 7 
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CLUB INFORMATION 
  

The Lake Havasu Gem & Mineral Society is a member of 

The Rocky Mountain Federation of Mineralogical Societies 

(RMFMS) and associated with the American Federation of 

Mineralogical Societies (AFMS). 

 

The Purpose of this Society shall be to; 
A.     Increase our appreciation of the beauty and value of 
the land in which we live. 
B.     Foster good fellowship among its members. 
C.     Host an annual Gem and Mineral Show for the 
community 
D.  Foster awareness of the earth sciences by: 
 
      1.  Increasing knowledge pertaining to minerals, gems, 
and rocks. 
      2.  Disseminating knowledge of collecting and 
classification of minerals, fossils and rock through collection 
and classification. 

     3.  Improving the practical knowledge of cutting, 
 grinding and polishing materials to use in the design and 
creation of jewelry and other useful objects. 
 
E.     Provide educational scholarships in the scientific fields.  
F.     Procure and improve the Society’s property. 
 

The Lake Havasu Gem and Mineral Society meets the 

second Friday of each month from September through May 

at Mt. Olive Parish Center 2170 Havasupai Blvd., Lake 

Havasu City, AZ. The membership typically votes to 

eliminate the June, July, and August meetings. 

 

Fiscal Year: February 1 – January 31. 

 

Name badges are required for all members. 

One time or replacement badge cost - $8.00 

Single membership cost - $16.00 

Family sponsored Junior membership cost - $8.00 

Family membership cost - $16.00 for the first member 

and $8.00 for each member thereafter with a maximum 

of $25.00. 

 

Annual Membership dues are payable on January 1 

and shall be delinquent after the February meeting. 

 

Please remit payment to: 

 

Lake Havasu Gem & Mineral Society 

Attn: Membership Chairperson 

P.O. Box 990 

Lake Havasu City, AZ 86405-0990 

 
 

OFFICERS and DIRECTORS 

Barry Bandaruk   President     928-706-9382 

 

Gayle Gilpin  Vice President 

 

Barbara Wiggins  Secretary 

                             

Larry Brown  Treasurer                   

 

Jack Fritchy                           Sgt. at Arms 

 

Sharlene Hellberg                  First Year Director 

 

Ron Murphy   Second Year Director 

 

Vereen White  Third Year Director 

 

Lou Porter  Past President 

 

 

 

 

COMMITTEES 

COMMUNICATIONS:    

 
Rocky Tales Editor:  Alberta Wiederrick          208-756-7787 

Webmaster:   Bruce Wilheim                928-566-4580 

 

EVENTS: 

 
Field Trips:    Open 

 
Finance                                          Larry Brown                    573-870-0026 

 

Gem Show                     Liz Porter        928 453 8415   
 

Greeter/ Fifty-Fifty                       Nan Russell                     928-846-0927 

 
Hospitality     Helen Reyes 

      Kathy Padilla 

 
Lapidary Shop     Rick Gilpin        928-854-3306 

 

Membership:     Gayle Gilpin        928-208-8992 
 

Scholarship/Education    Dave Christensen            928-452-3448 

 
Winterfest     Sue Stievo                        920-246-3692 

 
Wire Wrapping     Linda Gromov         928-486-7533 

 

The Rocky Tales is published monthly, except for 

June, July, and August. The submission deadline is the 

3rd Friday of the month by email to: 

   awiederrick@yahoo.com 
 

Rocky Tales Team:  Alberta Wiederrick and Al 

& Lauren Wakefield and Annett Maroney 

 

Group Site Moderator: Bruce Wilhelm 

 

mailto:awiederrick@yahoo.com
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  President’s Message— 
òLogic will get you from A to B.  Imagination will take 

you everywhere else!ó Einstein once quipped.  My 

imagination frequently thinks about all the positive 

things this Society has accomplished and will accomplish 

in the future.   A major stumbling block is the 

participation by the membership.   We have a great 

nucleus of people working behind the scenes to keep 

club moving.  I just want to encourage members to be 

involved.  Take the logical step, just volunteer.  

Imagination will then create some positive ideas and we 

will all be blessed with your creativity, hopefully!  

 
The Society’s 44

th
 annual Gem show is going to take 

place November 9-10.  We have everything in place to         
make this a very successful event.  Thursday, 
November 7

th
, we will begin setting up the event at the 

Aquatic Center.  Start time is 8 AM.   We need as many 
members as possible to help with tables, chairs and 
display cases.  We can have this done, by noon, with 20 
members helping.  The vendors will set up on Friday.  
No help is needed this day.   If you have some 
interesting items that will help with the Raffle, your 
donations are appreciated.  Friday evening, we will have 
our monthly meeting at Mount Olive Parish Center, 2170 
Havasupai Blvd.  Yes, this is a location change from a 
previous announcement.    
 
Our Christmas program this year will again be held at 
the London Bridge Resort, the King Arthur Room.  Be 
reminded all checks, $25 per plate, are due at the 
General Membership Meeting, November 8

th
.  If you are 

signed up to help at the Gem Show the cost is $20 per 
plate.  The dinner will be a choice of three entrees, 
London Broil, Chicken Marsala or Tilapia.  Each comes 
with a salad, vegetables, bread, and mashed potatoes, 
or wild rice.  There will be a “no host” bar available.  The 
date is Friday, December 6, the first night of the boat 
parade.  Checks may be submitted to: LHGMS, Post 
Office Box 990, LHC, AZ. 86405. 
 
Our second session of the lapidary shop begins 
Wednesday, November 6

th
.  The class does have a full 

roster with 2 on a waiting list.  If I can get eight more 
interested members, we will hold another class, 
Thursday nights, starting November 7

th
.  Please contact 

me at the email below if you are interested. 
 

Regarding Field trips, we have had two local trips, to 
kick off the season.    Fossils, jasper, some Native 
American artifacts, and yard rock have been added to 
member’s collection.  November 2

nd
, Lou Porter will take 

us to Chemehuevi Wash in CA.  We will meet at the I-40 
Terrible’s Vacant lot, 8:30 AM.  The Burro Creek trip 
was re-scheduled to November 16

th
-17

th
.  Further 

discussion will follow at the General Membership 
meeting.    
 

 

President’s Message, cont. 
Do not forget October 26, is a fright night in LHC.  We 
need help passing out candy to our boys and girls of 
Lake Havasu, while we advertise our Gem Show. 
 
The December meeting is, according to the By-Laws, 
the month in which new Executive Board Officers and 
members are elected.  According to our By-Laws, 
Positions that are available are all the Executive 
Board Positions and one Director.  A nominating 
committee has been formed.  Howard Wicks Curt and 
Kathy Clark have agreed to serve on a nominating 
committee to locate members who want to serve.  We 
need some members with imagination to step forward.   
 
Please send me your emails for ideas and thoughts 
for new activities that might improve our society at 
baresden@gmail.com. 
 
One final thought, “I do not drink water because, if 
water can erode a rock, think what it can do to flesh!”  
 

Keep up the rock work! 
Barry Bandaruk 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SWAP MEET BOOTH 

RICK GILPIN, KATHY MCCAULIFF,  

LIZ PORTER 

Members are encouraged to sign 

up to help at the Swap Meet on 

Sundays to promote the Club.  

Help is particularly needed to load 

and unload the displays and 

products for sale. 
 

mailto:baresden@gmail.com
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  GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
Lake Havasu Gem and Mineral Society 

General Meeting Minutes 

October 11, 2013  
Mt. Olive Parish Center 
2170 Havasupai Blvd. 

Lake Havasu City, AZ 86403 

 
President Barry Bandaruk called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  There were 53 members and 6 guests present.  

Board members in attendance were President Bandaruk, Vice President Gayle Gilpin, Secretary Barbara Wiggins, 

Treasurer Larry Brown, Sergeant-At-Arms Jack Fritchey, Past President Lou Porter and Directors Sharlene 

Hellberg, Ron Murphy and Vereen White.  Sergeant-At-Arms Fritchey led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The minutes of the September 2013 meeting was published in the Rocky Tales.  President Bandaruk asked the 

membership if any corrections to minutes were required.  There being none, the minutes were approved as printed 

in the Rocky Tales.  

 

Treasurer Brown reported the current financial activities of the Society.   

 

President Bandaruk reported on the September field trip to Grey Mountain, Joseph City and Holbrook.   

 

Helen Reyes and Kathy Padilla of the Hospitality Committee asked members to bring treats to share at the 

meetings.   

 

Gayle Gilpin, Membership Chair, recognized new members Gordon and Rosa Shafer, Russell Erickson and Mytyl 

Playford, and returning past members Sonia Chamberlain, and Joe and Tina Handler.   She stated we now have 

194 members. 

 

Liz Porter, Show Chair, stated they will be selling Show raffle tickets for $1 per ticket, 6 tickets for $5, 22 tickets 

for $15 and 30 tickets for $20.  She said the raffle tickets are to provide scholarships.  She stated she has signup 

sheets for members to sign up for 3 hour shifts at the Show and members must sign up in advance in order to get 

$5 off of a Christmas Party ticket.  She encouraged members to take Show brochures and hand them out.  She 

said there will be a Show Committee meeting at 5:00 p.m. on October 18 at the Library.  President Bandaruk said 

we have new flags to advertise the Show and asked for members to volunteer to help put them up.   

 

President Bandaruk encouraged members to sign up to help at the Swap Meet on Sunday to promote the Show 

and the Club.  Help is particularly needed to load and unload the displays and products for sale.   

 

President Bandaruk encouraged the membership to sign up for the December 6 Christmas Party as soon as 

possible and at the latest by the November meeting.  If unable to pay tonight, please mail your checks for $25 for 

each attendee to P. O. Box 990. 

 
President Bandaruk said the field trip to Burro Creek was cancelled due to the government shutdown since BLM 

is closed.  The next field trips will be tomorrow and October 26th.   

 

President Bandaruk said that there is a signup sheet for the November lapidary class at Mohave Community 

College (MCC) in the back of the room and members attending should consider donating black marking pens, 

dish soap, cotton rags, squirt bottles and dowel rods.   

 

Guest speaker, Ed Huskinson, gave a presentation on Devitrification and Associated Phenomena 
 

Conôt Page 5 
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General Meeting Minutes, cont.  (September 2013) 

 
President Bandaruk led a discussion of whether to sponsor Wirewrapping instruction.  He concluded that there is 

not presently enough interest for the Club to sponsor a class. 

 

President Bandaruk stated we need members to help out during Fright Night on October 31 to hand out the candy 

while promoting the Club and Gem Show.  He suggested dressing in costumes.  Set up will be at 5:00 p.m. and we 

will be there until 9:00 p.m. or when we run out of candy. 

 

The President again stated we need a Nominating Committee to present a slate of officers to serve as next year’s 

officers for membership approval. 

 

President Bandaruk stated there will be a meeting at 2:30 p.m. on October 23 at the Golden Corral to plan future 

field trips.  

 

President Bandaruk said we will hold the November meeting at Mt Olive and not at the Aquatic Center.   

 

President Bandaruk said on November 19 at 7:00 p.m. Mark Payne and Linda Gromov will be demonstrating at the 

Lake Havasu Museum.   

 

The door prize drawing winners were Jeri Markinson, Milton Bodily, Vereen White and Susan Kirk.  The 50/50 

drawing winners were $30 and $15 to Harold Hillis and $10 to Helen Milne. 

 

There being no further business, President Bandaruk adjourned the meeting at 8:20 p.m. 

 

Barbara Wiggins, Secretary 

 

 

Condolences Expressed 
 

CHANDLER FAMILY 
Condolences to LHGMS member Linda 
Chandler whose husband Melvin R. 
Chandler passed unexpectedly on October 
4, 2013.  Thoughts and condolences can 
be sent to Mel's family at www.lietz-
frazefuneralhome.com 

RAINE FAMILY 
Condolences to the family of LHGMS 
member Neil Raine who passed away on 
October 16, 2013 after a lengthy battle 
with cancer.  Thoughts and condolences 
can be sent to his wife Dede Raine at 
Crazy Horse Campground, 1534 
Beachcomber Blvd., Lake Havasu City, Az. 
86403.   

http://www.lietz-frazefuneralhome.com/
http://www.lietz-frazefuneralhome.com/
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Gem and Mineral Show 
By Liz Porter, Chairman 
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It looks like our show is going to be a great success.  We 
have lots of vendors.. In fact we are going to open up 
one of the smaller rooms off the main hall for them.  Be 
sure to check them out and encourage anyone you talk 
to at the show to visit all the rooms.  In addition, I have 
added about 10 more fun activities for the kids’ room.  
This year they will be able to” excavate “for ocean 
“fossils”, dig for treasures in the sand as well as make 
rings and get surprise rocks.  

 It looks like we will have plenty of help for set-up on 
Thursday, but can always use extra hands ( start time 
around 8:00). We are usually done around noon.  I know 
people will show up to help in general, but I am really 
working hard to get people to sign up for particular days 
and time before the show.  We especially need 
commitments for the afternoon times.  We still need 
greeters, people to hand out programs and door prize 
tickets, take admission money, and encourage people to 
vote for their favorite showcase and to visit all the 
different rooms.  We need people to sell raffle tickets.  
We need people to draw door prize tickets every hour, 
put out prizes and check tickets as people come in to 
claim prizes.  We need people to help with the club 
booth games and activities and we need people to work 
in the “family fun room”.  Everything in that room is self- 
guided and parents accompany their kids.  Mainly it’s 
just keeping an eye on things.  All these jobs are easy 
and mostly sitting.  The only job that requires walking 
around is the daytime supervision which is a great 
opportunity to walk around and help the vendors.  To 
encourage people to sign up to work ahead of time, the 
board voted to take $5.00 off the cost of the Christmas 
party dinner.  If you are still out of town you can sign up 
at the meeting (which will be at the church as usual) on 
Friday night.  If you can’t make the meeting you can call 
me (928-453-8415) or just send me an email to 
lizinyl@aol.com.    Remember this show is a fundraiser 
for the club which supports our workshop, field trips, 
claims etc.  We need everyone to participate who is 
able.  I look forward to hearing from everyone soon.   

Liz 

 

 
 

 

Stan Sutton  

 

Don Wininger  

 

Jerry Davis  

 

Christine Stone  

 

Jackie Lord  

 

Marcia Wysocky  

 

Chuck Wilson  

 

Tammie Pate  

 

 

 

Milton & Shana Bodily  

 

Marvin & Joann Jacobson  

 

Roger & Nadine Armitage  
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Rock hounds with their heads down Bob Heyboer….prospecting for? 

 

OCTOBER FIELD TRIP TO BLANKENSHIP WASH 

 
LAPIDARY SHOP 

   

MIKE PLAYFORD STEVE CREEL RUSS ERICKSON 

 

The second session of the lapidary shop begins Wednesday, November 6th.  The class 

has a full roster with 2 on the waiting list.  We will hold another class, if 8 more are 

interested on Thursday nights, starting November 7th.  Please contact Barry 

Bandaruck if you are interested at baresden@gmail.com. 
 

http://www.amfed.org/
http://www.rmfms.org/
http://www.webweaver.nu/clipart/img/holidays/thanksgiving/happy-thanksgiving.png
mailto:baresden@gmail.com

